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7th EPSU Congress, Stockholm, 14-17 June 2004


European Federation of Public Service Unions

Press release – 10 February  2004 

Trade unions and the EU-Russia Energy Dialogue

A recent meeting of Europe’s energy unions, organized by EPSU, considered the growing dependence of the EU on oil and gas from countries outside of the EU, especially Russia. Russia exports a major part of its oil and gas to the EU and the EU imports a growing share of its energy sources from Russia. The EU and Russia are also examining whether to interconnect the networks for transmission of electricity. Major European energy companies are investors in Russia while Russian companies such as Gazprom and UES aim to become players in the European energy sector. Recently Russian President Putin suggested creating a European energy community to institutionalise the relations that exist and which currently are called the EU-Russia Energy Dialogue. The 5th EU-Russia Industrialists Round Table has already created an energy steering group (December 2003).

EPSU considers the EU-Russia energy dialogue as an important development in the relations between the EU and Russia. It contributes to stable relations and creates a favorable investment climate. Both are central to long-term security of supply issues. For the dialogue to flourish most fully, it should develop in a transparent, open and democratic manner with recognition of the role of civil society.  EPSU therefore regret the absence of a social dimension to the EU-Russia dialogue.

“The Energy dialogue is key to the long-term relations between the EU and Russia. It should be accompanied by a dialogue or series of dialogues including all stakeholders, such as trade unions, environmental groups and others. A European energy community is more then a playground for large multinational companies. It requires the equal involvement of companies and trade unions”, stated Jan Willem Goudriaan, EPSU Deputy General Secretary. He added: “We demand that the Commission follows up on the conclusions of the Council of Ministers of Energy under the Danish Presidency, which called for larger involvement of stakeholders in the EU-Russia dialogue. We expect the Commission to do more to include all players.”

For more information, please contact Jan Willem Goudriaan, +32 2 2501080 or e-mail epsu@epsu.org.
The European Federation of Public Service Unions is the largest federation affiliated to the ETUC and represents 10 million workers providing services to the public in health and social care, local, regional and central government, and utilities in energy, water and waste.
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